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The Committee of 100 on the Federal City

At the last hearing there may have been some confusion about the degree of concern the Committee was
expressing about elements of the Office of Planning proposal for Arts zoning. This submission is
intended to clarify any misunderstanding. Among the provisions that troubled us most are:

» Create stand-alone arts districts instead of overlays.

We asked that the Commission clarify whether it would accept overall zoning schemes that eliminate or
seriously reduce the use of overlays.

We recognize the preference that the Office of Planning has expressed for eliminating overlays.
However, the overlays serve real purposes and provide real benefits in a range of neighborhoods, which
we believe will strongly defend their continued existence. Proposals are coming to you for overlays in
Retail zones, among other areas.

Moreover, as ANC Chair Nancy MacWood has indicated in her recent testimony, there are clear
Comprehensive Plan policies for the Arts with which elimination of overlays would be inconsistent.

We believe that retention of basic zoning schemes under an arts overlay is precisely what is needed for
the Arts. It is not even clear to us how a stand-alone arts zone could function without recreating
underlying zoning. The goals offered for the recommendation — eliminating inconsistencies, unified
promotion of arts through zoning, etc. — are all goals that can well be accomplished through a revised
overlay.

» Accept a widely expanded list of Arts uses, including bars and fast-food shops, as legitimate Arts
disciplines worthy of bonus density.

Some uses have demonstrated that they do not need subsidies to expand; others may be more worthy of
support, but they require the vigor of a Use Variance when a property zoned Residential is proposed to be
changed to an Arts zone that could be highly intrusive.

» What are primary streets, and what are the implications for the designation?

OP has offered no further clarification of how a “primary street” will be chosen or what the designation
will bring with it.

The Committee added a number of other comments which we believe are significant; we welcome your
consideration of them all.



